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I am disappointed to hear of the possibility of further closures to the Watagan SF and 
other public land in NSW. 
I have been a 4x4 enthusiast in the past, being involved with registered clubs and actively 
involved in controlled key access systems and the like. 
 
The past 5 years I have been an offroad motorcycle enthusiast involved with a forum 
based group of riders (Old Bull Trailriders) who actively strive to ensure all our riders 
that use forests throughout the East Coast of Australia and beyond, are all licenced, 
registered and responsible land users. 
I am aware of damage that is done by a minority of users from all the different groups 
and individuals that frequent such areas, but really think that in wide scheme most people 
are on the lookout for idiots out there to give them a razzing and reoport them where 
possible. 
I hope that there can be some more information spread and coherance between the 
managing departments and the public, rather than decreasing our access and eventually 
locking us out ,,,, 
 
Regards 


